St. Brigid’s / Bunscoil Naomh Bríd

November news / Nuacht na Samhna
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Dear Parents / A Thuismitheoirí / Caomhnóirí,

Welcome back after the Halloween Break! We are all on board again and ready for the final hurdle: Part 2 of Term 1, 2023. As always, this is a busy time and especially coming to the close of another calendar year. 
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During the month of November, we will be remembering all our dead. 
May they Rest in Peace.  
If you have any concerns or queries about your child’s progress or welfare, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school. If you have any comments or suggestions, feel free to share them with any member of the staff.  As always, thank you for your continued help and support.
Ursula O’ Hanlon (Acting Principal)
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School Website Address      https://www.stbrigidspstirkane.com
Please log onto our school website to keep abreast of what is happening in our school. 
Enjoy looking at activities and events your children have been engaging in during this term so far and getting the dates for forthcoming events. If you have any suggestions about our website, please do not hesitate to contact me at the school.
Update on the Scipatón/Skipathon.
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We are so excited to announce that our children have raised the grand total of £4850. A truly amazing amount! When we started out on this venture, we hoped to raise enough money to pay for the coaches (£2750) to take the children to the millennium Forum in Derry to see the pantomime “Jack and the Beanstalk”. Not only have we accomplished that, but we are also able to reduce the Pantomine ticket price from £12 to £10 per child and treat the whole school to a Mc Donald’s on the way home! With the change we have been able to order £800 of Accelerated reading books to boost our school library and other readers for Bunscoil Naomh Bríd. This has been a highly successful fund raiser. We have made great use of the money and our sincere thanks go to everyone in our school community and beyond for the massive effort. 
As promised, we have prizes for the top fundraisers.

Winners/ Buaiteoirí
Setanta Ó hAgáin R1 £122
Ellie, Frank and Michael Convery P4/6/7 £270

Both families have won a Family pass for the Croke Park Tour and Museum.
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The Late Late Toy Show. 
We are delighted to announce that our R7 pupil Tessa Evans has been invited on to this year’s Late Late Toy Show! We are all very excited to hear this great news today. Heartiest Congratulations to Tessa. We know she will do herself, her family and our school proud with her fabulous personality and her natural ability to entertain. The show will air on 24th November. 
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In preparation for our trip to see “Jack and the Beanstalk”, we recommend that you have a chat with the children at home and tell the story of “Jack and the Beanstalk” to them over the next month. We will also do this in School. Whilst Pantomines are only loosely based on the traditional story, the children need to understand the Panto routines including “The Baddie” and shouting out when he/she appears. We find that if they are prepared, it stops a lot of unease creeping in at the 1st sight of the “Baddie” or the 1st sound of the spooky music. We anticipate that there will be some chanting of the line “FEE FI FO FUM.....” and again if children are familiar with it and the way in which it is spoken they will hopefully see it as funny as opposed to scary. We really want all children to enjoy the panto experience. They certainly deserve this great day out.
Flu Vaccine

The school nurse, Nuala Higgins and her team will administer the flu vaccine on Tuesday 7th November.

Seachtain Frithbhualaíochta /Anti-Bullying Week 
Dé Luain /Monday 13th – Dé hAoine / Friday 17th November 2023
The pupils in school will be participating in a range of activities during Anti-Bullying Week.  There will be an in-school assembly on Friday 17th November with pupils and staff to continue to raise our awareness of Anti-Bullying. This year it has the theme 'Make A Noise About Bullying' The week will begin with Odd Socks Day on Monday 13th November, where adults and children wear odd socks to celebrate what makes us all unique. The children from R3-R7 and P3-P7 will watch a short film about the dangers of posting messages online. It has a very powerful message for this age group.
Parish Sacramental Talk for parents/ Cruinniú Sacraimintiúil do thuismitheoirí
The talk will be hosted by Fr Doherty in St Mary’s Chapel and it is for all families of P4/R4 and P7/R7 in preparation for the sacraments of 1st Confession, 1st Holy Communion and Confirmation.

Legion of Mary

Tuesday 14th November. 

The Legion of Mary group will meet the pupils of R6 and P6 at 11am in the assembly hall.
Airgead Dinnéir / Dinner money: To ensure the efficient collection of dinner money and to keep the books balanced and reconciled, please send in your child’s dinner money on a Monday of each week.  This money will be for dinner money owing from the previous week.   
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We Remember




Halloween Fun
The Halloween Day was a great success in the school. The children and staff had a wonderful morning on the Halloween Catwalk. We are very grateful for all the effort that you put into the children’s costumes.  All photos can be viewed on the website.
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Éide Scoile / School Uniform
As the winter approaches, we stress that children wear a warm coat and safe footwear to school.  The school uniform must be worn at all times (including PE uniform).  It is important that all uniforms are clearly labelled.  
.Cairde Naomh Bríd/Friends of St Brigid’s 
Fund Raising and Budget Cuts

Budget Cuts in schools are becoming more and more to the fore. It is therefore necessary for schools to fundraise to supplement budgets in order to continue to provide a high quality learning and teaching service. We are so grateful for the response to our request for new members for this very important group within our School. There will be a meeting on Monday 13th November at 7pm to discuss the way forward for our Cairde Naomh Bríd group.
Open Morning/ Maidin Oscailte
On Thursday 14th December there will be an open morning for parents/guardians who wish to send their child/children to the school in the new academic year 2023/24. This will begin at 10am for a short tour of the school up to 10:30am. Classes will be continuing as normal and there will be no entering into classrooms.
Comhairle Scoile / School Council 
The school council has been elected and we look forward to their assistance and leadership skills being developed in helping to continue to make our school a happy and safe place for everyone.
Carnglen Credit Union Poster Competition

Yr3 -Yr7 were invited to take part in a Poster competition arranged by The Credit Union. We had great success! 

Under 7 years of age

1st         Paddy Duffy

2nd        Eddie Mulholland & Katie Mulholland

3rd        Frank Convery

8-10 year olds

1st         Clara O'Loughlin

2nd        Cassie Mc Kenna

11-13 year olds

Joint 2nd   Ella- Rose Duffy

Paddy's picture will be on the new Carnglen Credit Union AGM booklet.
Congratulations to all and well done to everyone who took part. The judges had a very difficult decision on their hands trying to pick winners.
Photographs: Tempest Photography have taken the children’s photographs. Each family have received sample photos and all parents are to order online directly from Tempest. 
Parents’ comments / Suggestions 
